From:

To: <u>DCAdmin</u>

Cc:

Subject: Re Planning application 2020/93308 Proposed Lidl store on New Hey Rd. Salendine Nook.

Date: 15 October 2020 12:42:26

harm. They might even lower some of their prices.

Dear Sir/Madam

As a resident living in the general area of the proposed erection of a new Lidl store on New Hey rd, Salendine Nook I wish to let you know that I fully support said development. I think it would be beneficial for the area providing an alternative to Sainsburys in the centre. We are already at breaking point on services, schools, GP surgeries and dental surgeries in this area, with all the recent developments going on. Crosland Road is an example. We don't need any more houses up here, we need more facilities.

As for the claim that the development would mean the closure of the centre is nonsense. Can you honestly see Sainsburys leaving, what for them is a goldmine. At the moment they have a monopoly on trade in the area. A bit of competition, will do them no

If you refuse permission for this development to go ahead, you will be seriously letting the local residents down.

Regards

Sent from Samsung tablet.